
Ephraim Moravian Messenger
News from the Open Door

“In Essentials, Unity; in Non-Essentials, Liberty;
in All Things, Love”

 Congregational Watchword for 2023: 
No one has ever seen God; if we love one another, 

God lives in us, and his love is perfected 
in us.- 1 John 4:12

     May 2023
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From the Pastor’s Desk
Celebrating 170 Years- Looking Back, Moving Forward

 
In my first meeting with the Joint Board in 2010, I asked the question, 
‘What are your Sacred Cows?’ I explained that Sacred Cows can be 
programs, ideas, people who are held in high esteem. Basically, I wanted 
to be aware of any areas of the church where I needed to tread carefully. Eunice Rutherford spoke for the 
group when she said, ‘Our Sacred Cow is our history’. 
 
Over the years, I have found her response borne out in all aspects of our church’s life. We indeed value 
our history. We are part of the Ephraim Historical Foundation, happily partnering with them to run tours of 
the church. We sponsor a Cemetery Walk each year to highlight the ‘dearly departed’ whose lives 
intersected with the Village of Ephraim in an impactful way. In fact, at the 35th anniversary of my 
ordination (2020), I received a visit from the late Rev. Groenfeldt, beard, coattails and all! I preach at the 
pulpit that Rev. Iverson built in the 1800s. 
 
In the present, we find ourselves embodying the same values as the ancestors we honor:
            We provide Spiritual counsel, comfort and inspiration for all who enters our doors. We are indeed, 
the ‘Church of the Open Door’
            We provide leadership in our Village - Members of our church serve in many capacities within 
Ephraim - On the Village Board, Committees, Historical Foundation, Yacht Club, Men’s Club, etc. This 
year, we, the Oldest Church in Door County lead the way by installing Solar Panels. We hope to influence 
other organizations to follow our lead. 
            We honor Education - Our founding pastor, Rev. Iverson, was the first superintendent of our 
public schools. We continue the tradition by providing scholarships to camps and institutions of higher 
learning. We nurture our children of all ages, providing a safe, loving environment to thrive.
            We value Music - from the founding of the Peninsula Music Festival to providing support for a new 
initiative, ‘Colin & Friends’, we strive to enrich the lives of those in our community with timeless, quality 
music, accessible to all.
            
In the future… we cannot predict where we will be… but we can know, looking back at the past, that if we 
possess the same grit, determination, depth of faith in God and unwavering love for our Beloved 
Community, our future is assured. May God continue to Bless us as we are a blessing to others!



Ephraim Moravian Church Hours
PASTOR:   Monday   Pastor’s Day Off
                   Tues-Fri   9 a.m. to Noon

SECRETARY:  Thurs   9:00-4:30
Church phone:  920-854-2804
Cell Number:  920-421-4042
(Church phone does NOT ring in the 
parsonage—please keep the Pastor’s 
cell phone number handy for after 
hours.

YOUR BOARD MEMBERS

TRUSTEES        
B.D. Thorp, President 
Natalie Neddersen      
Carly Mulliken
Rob Meyer
Tad Dukehart           
                 
   
ELDERS
Pastor Dawn Volpe, Chair
Cici Mulliken, Vice-Chair
Karen Ekberg
Linda Carey, Secretary
Kathy Zehner
Penny Schultz
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Many thanks to Barbara Classen and Beth 
Coleman who substituted beautifully at the organ 

and piano while Colin was home in the UK.  



LOAVES & FISHES IS BACK!
WHEN?          - Thursday, May 11, 4:30 - 6:30 p.m.
WHERE?        - STELLA MARIS, SISTER BAY

WHAT?          - Loaves & Fishes is an Ecumencial ministry that has been 
dormant since 2020. This year, we will hold meals from May - December. Next 
year, 2024, we will add a month and hold meals from April - Dec.

NEEDED       - Volunteers: Cooks, bakers, servers, greeters, dishwashers

SPECIAL THANKS to Kay Wilson, who will be coordinating the first dinner.

In the past, churches have provided desserts for the meal.  Various 
dessert ideas that have worked in the past include cakes, bars, or ice 
cream with toppings! May is covered; dates of future Loaves & Fishes 
meals are June 8, July 13, August 10, September 14, October 12, 
November 9 and December 14.  If you are interested in volunteering for 
one month or perhaps multiple months (volunteering or for bringing 
desserts), please contact: Laura McDowell, laurajmcd@yahoo.com or call 
her at 616-481-5274.

TRAINING FOR DISHWASHERS - The parish requires anyone operating the 
dishwasher to get a brief training.  Contact Laura if you are interested.  

We are also looking for local talent to provide quiet music during the dinners.  
If you know of someone, please let Laura know!

Pastor Dawn gave a travelogue talk on her 
and sister Linda’s trip to Italy and 

Oberammergau at one of our community 
lunches this winter.  She said it was a trip of 

a lifetime for them both!

mailto:laurajmcd@yahoo.com


New Babies!!

<< Grayson Hayes Tourmo
Born April 14 to Karin & Brian

      Joins brothers Michael, Jaxson and Brody
Grandparents Diane & Larry Jacobson

             Great-Grandparents Joyce & Glenn Gerdman

Amelia Jean Weborg >>
Born April 20 to Mitch and Whitney

Grandmother Theresa Weborg
Uncle Scott Weborg

Great-Grandfather Niles Weborg



Name Tags!!  

We will be welcoming more and more visitors now, and we 
need to get reaquainted with each other, too!  So put on
your name tags each week so we can be more 
approachable to our guests!  If you don’t find your name 
tag in the hallway, there are temporary ones available at 
each entrance.  But besure to let us know so we can get 
you a permanent name tag.



FLOWERS -  Would you like to have flowers in church to honor or remember someone near a 
special day like their birthday or anniversary date?  The Flower Committee would love to hear 
from you - call Sherry Moore (847-702-6974) or Mary Wilson (920-854-4277)!

USHERS/LAY READERS - Always needed!  Sign up sheet in the narthex!

FELLOWSHIP - We have weekly fellowship now, so we are always looking for those who 
would like to host!  Sign-up sheet in the narthex.

THANK YOU! 

                       SPRING CLEAN UP
 

MARK IT ON YOUR CALENDAR!
We will be meeting on Tuesday, May 9 
  at 9 a.m. to Spring Clean the Church.
     The Trustees will provide lunch at 
     12 noon as reward for hard work! 

May 2023 Services

Sunday, May 7  - 9:00 a.m. Sunday School, 10:30 a.m. in person and on Facebook 
Sunday, May 14 -   9:00 a.m. Sunday School, 10:30 a.m. in church and on Facebook
Sunday, May 21  - 9:00 a.m. Sunday School, 10:30 a.m. in person and on Facebook -

our church’s 170th anniversary!  Mylo Sherman and Shayla Opitz confirmations!
Sunday, May 28 - 8:00 a.m. Memorial Sunday service at the cemetery, 10:30 a.m. in 
church for Pentecost Sunday—wear red!

Pastor Jim Honig reports:  

In the past couple of months, the Door County 
Housing Partnership (DCHP), a community land 
trust model organization working to bring permanently 
affordable housing to Door County, has been very 
busy!  DCHP closed on its second and third homes, 
broke ground on a fourth, formalized plans with Door County Habitat for Humanity to 
collaboratively develop DCHP home number five, purchased ten lots from the Village of Sister 
Bay, welcomed Governor Evers for a visit, and received a 2023 Impact Grant from United Way! 
Then, for the icing on the cake, on April 19th, our board was named “Group Volunteer of the 
Year” at the 2023 Door County Golden Heart Awards! Our heads are spinning, but our hearts are 
full.



Treasurer’s Report  
                 
   

Member Giving Visitor Giving 
In Mar 2023: $8,323 In Mar 2023: $6,508
Members YTD:  $51,502 Visitors YTD:  $10,942

Budgeted expense for 2023 is $273,425 Through March: $76,774.86
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Prayer Concerns

…Kathy Kirkland
…Barbara Axelson 
…Maggie Schnackenberg
…Joel Blahnik
…the family of Betty Overbeck
…Karen Ekberg on the loss of Orville
…Elfi Johnson on the loss of Schnurli

If we have missed you or someone you know in 
the lists, please let us know in 

the church office!

          May Birthdays
 
 

May Anniversaries

We are having an ADVENTure this year - 
in the church!

Saturday, December 3 is Christmas in the Village
and our event will be from 11 a.m. to 2 p.m.

*Sweets for the Holidays - we will need bakers!
*Wreath-making and Candle-wrapping - we need 

volunteers!
*Sugar cake as refreshments - we need bakers!

If you can help with any of the above, 
email us (or leave word on our answering machine) 

and sign up!  
worship@ephraimmoravian.org

920-854-2804

Jody Paschke...2
Gunilla Wilson...3
Seth Campbell…4
Elli Opitz Lapolla...6
Cindy Phillips...11
Dave Chomeau - 11
Arnold Sohns...13
Mylo Sherman… 17
Fredde Larsen…18
Pieta Horvath...18  
Anne Spooner Crowe…19
David Sohns...21
Nicolai Carlson...23
Mary Thorp…24
Elaine Jacobson Bill...26
Elizabeth Opitz...30

Craig and Natalie Neddersen – 5, 1985
Tim and Kristy Nelson – 6, 1989
Vicki and Wes Maynard – 13, 1977
Mary & John Koehler –17, 1986
Judy and Paul Flottman – 25, 1974
Walt and Tiggy Shields – 28, 1971
Erin and Brent Bristol – 28, 2011



Ephraim Moravian Church
PO Box 73
Ephraim, WI   54211

Postal Worker - thank you for delivering this to:

May 2023 Newsletter

Ephraim Moravian Church
worship@ephraimmoravian.org

Website:  www.ephraimmoravian.org
920-854-2804

Open Water….Open Door…Open Hearts!



Post on your refrigerator!

Betty Overbeck
funeral 10 a.m.

Joint Board
w/Nelson

noon

Loaves & 
Fishes, 4:30
Stella Maris


